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The Board of Commissioners met in regular session with Commissioner James P Kay, 

Commissioner Kathy M Luthi, Commissioner Karen Brumbaugh, and County Clerk 

Mary Arganbright.   

 

Commissioner Kay opened the meeting in the flag salute and prayer.  

 

Larry Sharp, KCAMP, the county’s liability insurance company, gave the commissioners 

an update on insurance.   

 

John Copple, Highway Administrator, reported on what crews were doing.  John gave the 

commissioners a Solid Waste Fee Exemption from Delphos Coop, which was approved.  

John said they were done chip sealing, and they will start fog sealing tomorrow.  Several 

road and bridge issues were discussed.     

 

Kenny Baccus, Noxious Weed Administrator, visited with the commissioners and said 

that the plumbing and electrical has been finished on the new building.  The drywall has 

been subcontracted out.  Kenny said that things are getting done.  Kenny said that he had 

to buy chemical last week.  Kenny said that the NAISMA conference this year is in 

Jackson Hole, Wyoming.  He is a board member.  He said that his budget is tight.  He 

will have to pay for flight, and some other expenses.  Some expense might be reimbursed.  

The commissioners asked for Kenny to see about the reimbursement for sure and get 

back with them.   

 

Prisoner count was reported of Sedgwick County 50, City of Minneapolis 1, Ottawa 

County 1, and Saline County 4. 

 

Jason Parks, County Attorney, stopped in and the commissioners asked about several 

HIPPA updates and deadlines approaching.  The group discussed the conceal carry law. 

 

Max Adkins, visited with the commissioners about bindweed in the ditches of the county.  

Commissioner Kay said that they are out spraying now and with as wet as it has been it’s 

a problem.  Max said that he has asked Kenny Baccus, Noxious Weed Administrator, 

twice to come spray.  Commissioner Kay will go talk to Kenny about it. 
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The minutes of September 3, 2013, were read and approved. 

  

With no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 11:30 a.m. 

 

 


